

Mr Ken Crawford Email:

Dear Mr Crawford

State Significant Development Application SSD SSD 7480- Vickery Extension Project

Thank you for your letter received on 25 January 2019. Professor O'Kane has asked me to respond on her behalf.

Professor O'Kane as the Chair of the Independent Planning Commission has appointed a panel of three Commissioners, comprising Mr John Hann (Chair), Professor Chris Fell AM and Professor Garry Willgoose, to hold a public hearing into the carrying out of this state significant development application.

As such, we have referred your letter and the issues you have raised to the Panel for its formal consideration.

I draw your attention to the following ways you can present your view to the Panel:

- the preliminary stage of the multi-stage hearing will take place this Monday 4 February 2019 at the Boggabri RSL and Tuesday 5 February 2019 at the Gunnedah Town Hall. The preliminary stage of the multi-stage hearing will commence at 9 am on both days.
 - If you would like to apply to speak you must register before **5pm today**, completing a registration form and emailing it to ipcn@ipcn.nsw.gov.au.
- 2. the Panel will accept written submissions up to seven days after each stage in a multistage public hearing.

Should you require any further information please contact David Way, Senior Planning Officer on 9383 2100.

Yours sincerely

Anna Summerhayes
A/Executive Director

Independent Planning Commission

30/1/19